Scene Around Town

Above, the Ellenville High School Chamber Singers led by Robert
Oehme sing the Star Spangled Banner at the opening ceremonies of
the 2004 Special Olympics New York Winter Games at the Nevele
Grande Resort on February 20th. Below, some of the many local
volunteers who helped out February 21st at the Games.
(Special Olympics photos by Joan Beck)
At the February 3rd meeting of the Ellenville-Wawarsing Chamber
of Commerce Board, Chamber President Mary Sheeley, holding
plaque, presented plaques of appreciation to each of three former
officers of the Chamber, from left to right, retiring vice-president
Dianne Turner, 2003 president Dr. Mark Craft, and 2002 president
Karen Osterhoudt. The meeting was hosted at Cohen’s Bakery by
the new owner, incoming Vice-President Bill Tochterman.

A special Valentine’s Day version of the weekday Senior Nutrition
Dining Program was held Feb. 13th at the Trudy Resnick Farber
Center in Ellenville. Local seniors 60 years and older can partake of
the Monday-through-Friday, 11:30 AM luncheon fare for a suggested
cost of $2.00, free if one can’t afford it. Meals are provided by
Prestige Services Inc of Kingston, and funded by the Ulster County
Office for the Aging. Approximately six dozen seniors are served
lunch each day, about 45 through the Meals On Wheels program for
those unable to get to the Center; daily menus for the upcoming
months are available. Visible through the service window, above, are
Site Manager Jean Newton, left, and Clara Eckerson, helping out.
Morning Healthy Heart exercise programs are held downstairs and
afternoon DVDs/Videos are coming. Caseworker Kathleen Kiernan
is available on Wednesdays. Stop by or call 647-1605 for info.
Volunteer drivers are also being sought; call 336-7112 if interested.

Below left, Erica Stoeckeler helps sell raffle tickets to aid the
Ellenville Hospital. A "Save the Hospital" Dinner is set for Saturday,
May 15th at Unity Hall on the Napanoch Prison grounds, and a
drawing for raffle tickets now on sale ($1, or 6/$5; 12 prizes) will be
held then; contact Sylvia Kalipolites for details. Below right, Carolyn
Kuhlmann serves a stint at the Hospital Auxiliary’s Gift Shop, where
bargains abound, including some unique and hard-to-find craft items.
(Photos below by Sylvia Kalipolites)

Above, February 21st, a well-attended breakfast at the Napanoch
Elks Lodge, by and to support the Fourth of July Committee.
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